

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

11 September 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI641641377

Thank you for your request for information relating to Direct Payments.

You have requested the following information:

1) How many of your authority's customers are in receipt of a direct payment for Care Act services, please?

Adults: 562 Children: 112

2) What was the combined value of all Care Act budgets (Adult & Children) delivered through direct payments made in 2023 and 2022, please?

Direct Payment spend for Adults in 2022/2023 was £11,642,627.

The spend for 2023/2024 was £13,223,056.

Direct Payment spend for Children in 2022-23 was £611,540 and 2023-24 spend was £573,144.

3) What is the median amount of a gross direct payment made on behalf of your organisation?

The median of all weekly fees for Adult Direct Payments is £112.14 The median weekly payment for Children Direct Payments is £95.71

4) How frequently are direct payments made (i.e., weekly, fortnightly, 28 days or calendar month). Please provide a breakdown, thank you.

Direct Payments are made every four weeks on a pay cycle. One off payments are made on a

weekly basis and one off payments to carers are made fortnightly

5) How many of your direct payment clients receive their payment into a prepaid card or managed account? Please provide a breakdown of the numbers, thank you.

Payments are made into a prepaid card managed accounts or legacy Direct Payment bank accounts.

There are 436 prepaid card accounts. 227 managed accounts with Penderels Trust. 3 managed accounts with SOLO and 8 legacy direct payment bank accounts

6) What is the applicable contract length with these providers and when do these arrangements come up for renewal?

The contact with Penderels Trust is for 4 years and come up for renewal in May 2026. The contract with SOLO is for 4 years and come up for renewal in May 2026

7) Does your authority use prepaid cards to disburse funds to other people (i.e., asylum seekers, refugees, homeless). If so, please can you provide a breakdown of the median amount, recipient category, frequency of funds disbursed and the total value of funds made in 2023 and 2022, please?

The recipient category is 'No recourse to public funds.' The funds are paid out every 4 weeks. The median amount is £73

The total value of funds paid out in 2022 was £17,006.90 and the total value of funds paid out in 2023 was £12,278.77.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance